
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 17 DECEMBER 2007

 

EX.335/07
THE CARLISLE HOME IMPROVEMENT AGENCY (Key Decision)


Portfolio – Health and Wellbeing

Subject Matter - The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.121/07on proposals for the future of the Home Improvement Agency in Carlisle.

The Director advised that the Home Improvement Agency (HIA) in Carlisle was provided by Anchor Staying Put and was part of a county-wide service.  The current contract ends on 31 March 2008 and it was imperative that the City Council decided what was best for the residents of Carlisle before committing to a further three year contract.

The Director outlined the fees which had been paid and the service provided over recent years.  The Council currently had the capacity and capability in-house to deal with current level of applications, and could cope with the level of applications that are currently presenting.  The Director then outlined and provided a full assessment of the following options:

Option 1 - Continue to provide the current level of service through the HIA (Anchor Staying Put) at a current cost of Grant Application Fees - £95,000, Supporting People - £37,000 and City Council - £13,000.

Option 2 - Discontinue the HIA service entirely, and let the market place backfill the service.  This could be problematic as many of the jobs for vulnerable people were small scale aids and adaptations that private firms were not interested in dealing with.

Option 3 - Carry out the service with existing staff in the Housing Section using the capacity and capability of Technical Officers who were currently doing most of the work, which includes the initial visit, sketch plan preparation and brief schedule of work.

The Director advised that the preferred option would be Option 3, which would result in no extra funding implications for the Council, would reduce the duplication of both work and fee income payments to Anchor and would give the Council more control of the work being carried out.

The Housing Services and Health Partnerships Manager advised on the staffing implications, stating that there could be TUPE implications for 4.5 staff, with a maximum impact to the City Council of £17,000 (redundancy and notice costs if required).  This could be negotiated and offset against the current HIA surplus and the current City Council contribution.

Summary of options rejected – Options 1 and 2 in Report DS.121/07 were rejected.

DECISION

That the Executive approves Option 3 - That the HIA service be carried out by existing staff in the Housing Section using the capacity and capability of Technical Officers who were currently doing most of the work, including the initial visit, sketch plan preparation and brief schedule of work.  Option 3 had no extra funding implications for the Council, would reduce the duplication of both work and fee income payments and would give the Council more control of the work being carried out.

Reasons for Decision - To provide for the reduction in duplication of work and to increase the available funding for actual grants, rather than duplication of fees.  

To ensure more control over the process by the City Council.







